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 B.M.Shaughnessy OBJ2016/1550/P 19/04/2016  11:22:53 The site is located within the West End Green Conservation Area.

The building’s roof is already host to modest 2 telecommunications systems but permission should not 

be automatically granted to further units simply on this basis.

The area is predominantly residential at upper levels and the installation of 6 additional no. pole 

mounted antennas– significantly higher than the existing equipment -and 3 No. 0.3metre dishes as well 

as 2 cabinets seems excessive and poorly thought out in terms of design and impact. 

This is an application for what is essentially a new and more intrusive telecoms site with a major 

increase in telecommunications equipment. The installation will have a detrimental effect on the West 

End Green Conservation Area, as it will be visible from residential property levels and goes against 

Policy CS14 – Promoting high quality places and conserving our heritage and Policy DP25 – 

Conserving Camden’s heritage

The National Planning Policy Framework Paragraph 17, “always seek to secure ... good standard of 

amenity for all existing and future occupants of land and buildings; Conserve heritage assets in a 

manner appropriate to their significance, so that they can be enjoyed for their contribution to the quality 

of life of this and future generations; 

and take account of and support local strategies to improve health, social and cultural wellbeing for all, 

and deliver sufficient community and cultural facilities and services to meet local needs.

In contrast to the above policies, this application appears to be motivated almost entirely by the 

commercial drive to improve - ” coverage in the area as people now want to use phones and tablets 

where ever they are.” This over large installation would cause collateral problems and blight for the 

host building and the surrounding area in terms of both amenity and health:

Why mobile phone masts can be more dangerous than the phones Andrew Goldsworthy, March 2008

...continuous irradiation from mobile phone base stations, DECT phone base stations and Wifi routers 

may not allow adequate recovery time, so chronic irradiation from these sources could be far more 

damaging and more likely to result in cancer, allergy-related conditions and electromagnetic 

hypersensitivity. There is an urgent need for further research in this area, since the assumption that the 

only biological effects of non-ionising radiation are due to heating, and fall off rapidly with distance, no 

longer fits the facts.

It is stated that the applicant consulted with ward councillors but received no reply and the LPA. but 

this does not seem adequate consultation for the proposal and we suggest that it be refused permission 

until the need for such an intensive upgrade is justified and a more comprehensive review/consultation 

undertaken.

20 Kylemore Road

London

NW6 2PT

 B.M.Shaughnessy OBJ2016/1550/P 19/04/2016  11:22:3220 Kylemore Road

London

NW6 2PT

Page 8 of 16


